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SCHEDULED EVENTS-                           DRAFT 
 

May- Each Thursday LWSC will have their Evening Sailing.   Sunday 9th. LWSC BBQ. 
 Saturday and Sunday, 15th. & 16th. LWSC Events.  Wednesday 19th. WOC BBQ 5-8pm. 

June- Each Thursday LWSC will have their Evening Sailing.    Sunday 6th. RCRC Exclusive 
Use Day and LWSC BBQ 1 PM.        Saturday & Sunday, 12th.& 13th. LWSC Club Race.     
WED. 16th. WOC 5-8 PM BBQ.    Sat. 19th.           WOC RENEWAL 9-12. 

 
July- Each Thursday LWSC will have their Evening Sailing.   Sunday, 11th. LWSC BBQ.     

WED. 21st. WOC 5-8 PM BBQ.   Sat. the 24th. And Sunday the 25th. LWSC Races.    
 
August- Each Thursday LWSC will have their Evening Sailing.    Sat. and Sun. the 7th. & 8th. 

UCD practice.   Sat. 14th. LWSC High Use Day.   Wed. 18th WOC BBQ. 5 – 8pm. 
 Sun. 22nd. LWSC BBQ.    
 
September- Each Thursday LWSC will have their Evening Sailing.  Sat. & Sun. 4th. & 5th. 

UCD Mini Camp.   Sun. 12th LWSC BBQ.   Wed. 15th. WOC BBQ. 5 – 8pm. 
 Sat. & Sun. 18th. & 19th. LWSC Racing.    Sat. 25th   ANNUAL WOC PICNIC 
 
MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS- As usual we will have our annual first membership renewal on 

Tuesday June the 8th instead of a regular meeting at the VFW Hal. 
     Thursday June 17th, 4-8pm VFW HALL.     Saturday June 19th, 9-12 Noon at the Port. 
                                                

     YOU MUST BRING, YOUR CURRENT REGISTRATIONS or a copy of them for your 
BOATS and your TOW VEHICLES that you are going to use in the port, your 
MEMBERSHIP CARD, your GATE KEY, a CHECK or the CORRECT AMOUNT OF 
CASH for your renewal fee payment, and the  RENEWAL FORM  that you received with 
this letter. Please fill out the top section ONLY.  LEGIBLY!  

 
IF YOU CAN NOT make it to the June renewal dates in person, you may have a family 

member or friend come to the renewal in your place. They must present your Key, 
Membership Card, CURRENT Boat Registration  (Copy or original ), CURRENT Vehicle 
Registration (Copy or original) and the proper amount for payment. If the paperwork is in 
order we will issue your new membership card and sticker.   

*** If you can not make it to one of the renewals, please contact one of our officers to make 
other arrangements prior to the June 8th Renewal date!   

 
 

CLUB DINNER- BBQ Steak dinner on April 10, was great, thanks to the volunteers. The food 
was really good. We had about 120 members and family show up.  

 
PORT SECURITY- Stay at least 100 ft. away from the loading Docks or Ships in the Port. This is 

no joke, we have been advised that they are going to start issuing $135.00 tickets to people 
that venture to close. If you see someone launch from the south bank and go to the docks to 
fish or whatever, that’s there dumb luck when they get a ticket! 

  There are two new cameras in the port, thanks in part to Homeland Security. There is one 
on the south bank across from our ramp and the other is down by the Fertilizer Plant. 

 
PARKING- The areas that we have to park in seem to be shrinking as activity increases in the 

port.  I have even heard of a lot more barge traffic up and down  the canal in the near future. 

 



 

   
    Our Club shed after some improvements.                Our New Bench, thanks to Larry Smith. 
Not shown is the new hand rail on the aluminum dock that was installed for those of us that can 

use a little help getting in and out of our boats. 
  
CLUB MEETINGS- If you missed the last couple of meetings, our guest speakers were: 

January, Allan Fong from Fishermans Warehouse.  February, US Coast Guard Auxiliary 
on Boating Education and Safety.   March, Yolo County Veterans Association on Veterans 
benefits.   April, Intimidator Sport Fishing (guide) out of New Hope Landing. 

 
WANTED- 6ft. or 8ft. aluminum John Boat.   Call Carl at (916) 284–2859  
 
Newsletters are now posted on our web site : WASHINGTONOUTBOARDCLUB.ORG  along with tide tables, 

fishing reports, photos of our club activities and much more. These Newsletters are usually produced quarterly, 
unless there is a special event or some kind of emergency situation regarding our access to the Port. 

 
 Officers     Commodore   Gene Marzolf   916-991-3415            Vice Commodore    Gary Voet       916-771-0259 

     Secretary       Dean Needham  916-372-1742                   Treasurer         John Riley       916-344-0125  
               

 Board Members          Jim Sharpe       916-991-2524         Sergeant of Arms        Gordon Gee    916-368-0839  
                Richard Tietz    916-422-5582         Newsletter Editor   Tom McKenzie   916-456-9118 
     Frank Puhr     916-635 6608              Port Captain         Herb Wilfong   916-371-4641  

   Larry Smith    916-983 2971         Sunshine Chairman    Todd Davies   916-725-9054   
    The Officers and Board members have appointed Frank Puhr as our club’s social chairman. Along with being a 

board member he has taken on the responsibilities of organizing and running our social events. Frank has been able 
to generate a terrific response from our members when we need help with any of our activities.    Thank you Frank !  

 
 

REMINDER- Do not cut or leave your fish bait on the Docks! 
    Do not fish off of River City Rowing Club Docks at any time! 
         There is a broom hanging on the first piling at our docks. It is used to sweep off the 

goose droppings. Feel free to bag them and take them home to use in your garden.  
   
 
 

  By  Tom McKenzie  ( 916-456-9118 ) Please do not call after 8pm.    lwoctom@gmail.com 
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